Special Committee on Code of Conduct

The Special Committee on Code of Conduct was re-established this year with an view to drafting a new and more extensive Code of Conduct which would provide greater guidance to junior members of the profession and which would seek to address issues raised by members with the Bar Council, as well as take cognizance of the development of the referral bar world wide and the need to meet the challenges faced by an independent bar in the new millennium.

This task has been helped immeasurably by the wide range of skill and experience of committee members and thanks go to Michael Blanchflower S.C., Lisa Wong S.C., Joseph Tse S.C., Graham Harris and Bernard Mak for their support in what has proved to be an interesting phase in the development of the professional conduct of the bar. 

Amidst a general revision and desire to update the current Code of Conduct, the Bar Council has asked the committee to look in particular at the system of pupilage and admission to the bar which is being carried out jointly with the Special Committee on Pupillage. 

The review has covered all aspects of the Code and has taken into account guidance on professional conduct provided in other common law jurisdictions as well as guidance provided to members of the Law Society of Hong Kong to ensure compatibility and to avoid confusion. 

Last but not least the committee has considered the thorny issue of complaints and the nature and extent of such complaints against individual members of the bar over recent years. With this in mind, areas of the current code have been re-written in order to provide more guidance to members. 

The first draft of the revised code is now ready for discussion in committee and it is hoped that a recommended draft will be available for debate by the Bar Council and by members, in the forthcoming year. 
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